State of New lerscy
Department of Environmental Protection and Energy
Division of Environmental Satety. Health and Anatytical Programs
CN 027

lrenton, N) 086250027

Tel, ¥ 609-633-7964
Scott A Weiner Ceeraid P Nicholls, Ph.D
Commissioner Director

August 17, 1992

U.8. Nuclear Regulatory Comrission
Attention: Document Control Desk
Washington, DC 20558

Gentlemen:

Subject: Hope Creek Generating Station
Docket No.-60=3is 50.354
Facility Operating License Amenc-ent LCR 91<02

On November 25, 1991 Public Service FElectric and Gcas Company
(PSEEG) subritted a revised application to amend Appendix A of its
Operating License for the Hope Creek Generating Station. Tlis
revised amendment request, it awproved, would:

' 1. Increase the total allowable leak ratz through the main
steam isclation valves (MSIVs) from 46 to 800 standard
cubic feet per hour,

2, Delete the MSIV Sealing System.

3. Exclude MSIV leakage from the acceptance criteria of 10

CFR 50, Appendix J, for overall integrated containment
leak rate mecasurements.

4. Exclude main steam line piping, main stean drain line
piping and valves, and the condenser from the seismic
requirements of 10 CFR 100, Appendix A.

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection and
Energy's Bureau oi Nuclear Engineering (BNE) reviewed this
amendment request in accordance with the requiremeats of 10 CFR
50.91(b}). This request, if approved, reoresents a major change in
the licensing and design bases for Hope Creek in that non-safety
related equipment will be relied on to function in place of safety
related equipment following a design basis accident. This change
will also result in higher releases of radioactivity following a
design basis accident.
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Hope Creek is the lead plant for the BWR Ownera' Group which
has jointly participated in developing this amendment request.
Approval of this amendment request will result in other Boiling
Water Reactor licensees requesting the same increase in allowabie
MSIV leakage, including GPU Nuclear for the Oyster Creek plant
which is also located in New Jersey.

For these reasons, the BNE has reviewed this request in
detail. We have specific comments where further action, information
or justification is needed from PSE&G. These are compiled in
Attachment 1.

We request a meeting with appropriate NRR Headquarters staff
to discuss our comments. We also plan to attend any meetings held
between NRC and PSELG on this subject. Mr. Suren Singh of my staff
will be the point of contact on this amendment requesti. Suren can
be reached at (609) 987~2039.

Sincerely, & I
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Jill Lipoti, Ph. D.
Assistant Director
DEPE Radiat.on Protection Progranms

Attachment

e K. Tosch
Manager, Bureau of Nuclear Engineering
N.J. DEPE

A. Keller
Project Manager
U.8. NRC

T, Johnson
Senior Resident Inspector
U.8. NRC

F. Thomson
Manager, Licensing and Regulation
PSE&G

G. Busch
Licensing Manager
GPU Nuclear










